# St. Paul's by-the-Sea

### Weekly news & updates

February 4, 2022



The Annual Congregational Meeting of St. Paul's by-the-Sea Church will take place this Sunday, February 6, 2022 at approximately 11:30 a.m. in Dewees Hall. We will begin with a shared meal, followed by Vestry elections and committee reports.

For those unable to attend in person, you will be able to attend via Zoom. A link was emailed to all parishioners yesterday. If you did not receive the email please contact the church office and we will send it to you.



#### 20th Annual gLOVEs Drive

Open your hearts and share the gift of warmth. The Noel Community continues its outreach program. This time of year finds us in need of new gLOVEs, socks, blankets, and hats (especially for men). This is the last weekend to make donations as the items will be collected on February 6. Please place donations in the bins located at the entrance to the church. From Your Heart to Theirs! Please call or see Katie Coffman, if you have any questions.

#### Camp Wright: Registration is now open

As a ministry of the Episcopal Diocese of Easton, Camp Wright's Mission is to connect young people to God, to one another, and to the natural world around them.

Register now for Summer 2022 resident and day camps. <u>Click here</u> for the link for their website.

Families can contact **Camp Director**, **Julia Connelly** directly with questions, or to schedule a tour.



The Diocese of Easton is headed to West Virginia this Summer to work with the people of Charleston as they improve their community and serve their neighbors. Students will receive as much as they give by interacting with Charleston residents, learning about Jesus' call to serve, and bringing back ideas to implement at home. This trip is for current 6th graders and up, including adults. Anyone over the age of 18 at departure is required to complete safeguarding certification.

Deadline to Register is March 15th **Learn More & Register here!!** 

## **Atlantic General Hospital Faith-Based Partnership**

Faith Partnership is a collaboration between local worship centers and Atlantic General Hospital & Health system to promote health awareness, education and healthy living for our community.

Click the links below for community health events.

<u>The Savvy Caregiver</u> <u>Behavioral Health Urgent Care</u>



#### <u>Diabetes Patient & Caregiver Virtual</u> Forum





**February 6:**V Epiphany
Rite II Holy Eucharist service

with music, celebrated by the

Rev. Dr. Frieda Malcolm.



February 13:
VI Epiphany

Rite II Holy Eucharist service with music, celebrated by the

Rev. Carl Mosley.

<u>Click here</u> for a PDF version of the 2/6/2021 bulletin so you can follow along.



#### **Happy Birthday**

Suzanne Zantzinger (2/6) Alexander Mitchell (2/11)



#### Reminder

Masks must be worn by everyone while inside the church buildings.

#### **Prayer List**

Please keep those on our prayer list in your daily prayers.

Robbie Whittington Joyce, Cindy Dreslin, Kyle Harmon, Shirley Connor, Jose Cabrera, Ryan Fischer, Katlyn, David Warren, Letty Trimper Hurst, Rev. Penny Morrow, Fr. Joe Rushton, Connie Mayers, Doug Dryden, Brian Friedman, Grace, Fr. Ron Knapp, Delores Rothermel, Ronnie Skinner, Randy Hastings, Gary Ballard, Hugh, Frank Candeloro, Jr.,

John Rogers, John Seward, Stephanie Hill, Douglas Allan, Yvetta Henry Tull, Melvin, Jimmy Farley, Alex Hoffman, Jonathan Jones, Nancy Wimbish, Francisco Hector Diaz Diaz, Fred Smith, Jean Charles, Tom Shuster, Richard, Brad, Larry Lorton, Betty Merenda, Dee Toms

#### **Worship Leaders Schedule**

#### This Week-February 6, 2022

Celebrant: Rev. Dr. Frieda Malcolm

Reader: Debbie Shuster

Altar Guild: Kay Ayres, Amanda Cropper

Usher: John Knotts

Counters: Nancy Knotts, Debbie Shuster

#### Next Week-February 13, 2022

Celebrant: Rev. Carl Mosley Reader: Bob Rothermel

Altar Guild: Kay Ayres, Amanda Cropper

Usher: Kay Ayres

Counters: Shirley Aydelotte, Lynda Azar



The Altar Flower & Sanctuary Candle charts are on the bulletin board across from the 2nd floor kitchen. This is a wonderful way to commemorate birthdays,

anniversaries, memorials and

thanksgivings. There are many open dates.

Click here to view the Parish Calendar

